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Borough Gets Open Space Money
Buttiglieri Says Farewell Petronko and Cusick Sworn In
The annual reorganization

meeting held last Sunday at Bor-
ough Hall drew a standing room
only crowd as friends and rela-
tives.of two councilmen, Ray
Petronko and Bob Cusick,
packed the room and the hall
outside the council chambers.
Freeholders Dave Crabiel, Chris
Rafano and former South Plain-
field Councilman John Pulo-
maia, along with former Coun-
cilwoman iMaryann Kochut and

See page 7 for the
Mayor's Annual Message

Assemblyman Bob Smith were
fust a few of the dignitaries who
attended the first official meet-
ing ot the 2001 Borough Coun-
cil.

The first order of business was
the swearing in of Councilman
Ray Petronko, who begins his
second term and Bob Cusick,
the newest member of the coun-
cil. Both will serve a three year
term. Petronko and Cusick
thanked the residents of South
Plainfield for allowing them to
serve their community. They
promised to always remember to
listen to what the residents have
to say and do what is best for
South" Plainfield.

Outgoing Councilman Vinnie
Buttiglieri gave a short farewell
speech (see page 2), thanking
those who helped and supported
him during his council years.
Mayor Dan Gallagher and coun-
cil members praised Buttiglieri
for his hard work, dedication
and innovative ideas while serv-
ing the residents of South
Plainfield.

Jim Vokral was again elected
bv the council to serve as coun-

South Plainfield's Mayor and Council take their seats at the 2001 reorganization meeting. Pictured are (standing)
Councilmembers Dennis Cerami, Darlene Pinto, Bob Cusick, Raymond Petronko; (sitting) Ed Kubala, Mayor Dan Gallagher
and Council President Jim Vokral.

(Pictured left) Councilman Bob Cusick takes the oath of office while his wife, Monica and children, Robert, Jr., Shane,
Garrett and Gabriella look on. At left Councilman Ray Petronko's daughter Alexandra holds the bible as he is sworn in to
his second term in office, along with wife, Patricia and children Randall and Kimberly.

Board of Adjustment
Delays Billboard Vote

Last week's Board of Adjust-
ment meeting ended without a
vote on the three proposed bill-
boards.

Because the Borough Coun-
cil had not yet held their reor-
ganization meeting at the time
of the meeting, two members,
John Rayho and Don Alexa,
could not vote because they had
not yet been sworn in for an-
other term. Both men, however,
were in attendance at the meet-
ing and listened to the testimony

of the witnesses.
The council normally holds

their reorganization meeting on
New Year's Day or the follow-
ing Sunday. This year the reor-
ganization meeting was held on
Jan. 7. Both appointed and re-
appointed members were offi-
cially sworn in at the meeting.

The witnesses for all three bill-
board applications have completed
their testimonies and a vote is ex-
pected to be taken at the Jan. 30
Board of Adjustment meeting.

BOESets Referendum Date
The Board of Education has

set Tuesday, March 6, as the date
for the school referendum vote.

The BOE will be asking vot-
ers to approve bonding for a
construction of a new Roose-
velt School, expansion of Grant
School, and upgrading of all
schools for technology infra-
structure. This will be the third
time the school board will be
putting a referendum in front
of the voters. Last year, voters
rtvice rejected school bonding
proposals. This time the state
will contribute 40% of the fund-

ing for school improvements.
Tracy Hartman, chairman of

public relations for the referen-
dum, is asking for volunteers
to help her committee get the
word out to every voter that this
referendum is important to the
school district.

Hartman said anyone is wel-
come to help, especially those
who served on the committees
last summer. She will be hold-
ing her first meeting on Tues-
day, Jan. 6. If you are interested
call Tracy Hartmann at 755-
4349.

cil president. Committee assign-
ments were announced as fol-
lows:

Administration, Finance & Public
Information - Ed Kubala (chair-
man), Darlene Pinto and James
Vokral; Public Works - Bob Cusick
(chairman), Dennis Cerami and
Ray Petronko; Economic Development
- Darlene Pinto (chairwoman), Ed
Kubala and Bob Cusick; Health,
Welfare & Environment - James
Vokral (chairman), Raymond
Petronko and Bob Cusick; Public
Safety - Dennis Cerami (chairman),
Jim Vokral and Darlene Pinto; Rec-
reation - Raymond Petronko (chair-
man), Dennis Cerami and Ed
Kubala.

This year the mayor's annual
message noted all of the council's
accomplishments of the past
year. He added that it will be
hard to follow the past year. Open
space was also on his mind.
Gallagher announced the pur-
chase of the property on the cor-
ner of Clinton and Thompkins
avenues, with grant money from
the Middlesex County Open
Space Committee. South Plain-
field will only pay 10 percent or
$75,000 of the $750,000 to ac-
quire the land. He also wants die
council to designate the 15-acre
parcel of land at the intersection
of Hamilton Blvd. and Belmont
Ave. as open space.

Also appointed by the govern-
ing body were: Patrick Diegnan,
borough attorney; Mary Blue,
Public Agency Compliance Of-
ficer; Andrew Hodulick, munici-
pal auditor; Thomas Lanza, mu-
nicipal prosecutor; Edward San-
toro, public defender and Rich-
ard Lorentzcn, tax search officer.

For a complete list of board
and commission appointees, sec
page 6.
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